Hospital Staffing Disclosure is now the law

For the first time ever, hospitals in Rhode Island will be required to publicly disclose their staffing plans for all to see.

Despite opposition from the Hospital Association of RI, criticism from the Republican House leadership, and refusal by Governor Carcieri to sign the bill, UNAP members and other advocates of safe patient care succeeded in passing the Hospital Staffing Disclosure Act, which was sponsored by Senator Elizabeth Roberts and Representative Ray Sullivan.  

Many hundreds of UNAP members participated in our campaign for safe staffing, which included postcards, emails, lobbydays, billboards, radio ads, and a rally for safe patient care.

Over the coming months, the UNAP will begin to educate members and the public about how to use the information that will be-come available under the new law.

Thanks to all who helped win this important victory for patient care!

What the new law does

The Hospital Staffing Disclosure law requires hospitals to report their “core staffing plan” to the RI Department of Health every January.  This plan must show the number of non-managerial RNs, LPNs, and CNAs who will be scheduled to care for a specified number of patients on each unit and on every shift. 

How the new law can help you

Once hospital staffing plans have been made public, the UNAP will obtain and distribute copies to interested members and others.  The UNAP will also evaluate the plans based on professional standards and other appropriate factors.  The UNAP will work with members to monitor the actual staffing practices of hospitals to determine the extent to which they may var from the reported staffing plans.  

The UNAP will focus its attention primarily on those units where staffing plans appear to be inadequate, as well as those units that have frequent and/or significant variances between their staffing plans and their actual staffing. With the active involvement of UNAP members, hospital staffing disclosure will be an important new tool to ensure that hospitals always provide safe staffing levels.

